

Springfield School

NEWSLETTER 26 – 21st June 2019



SEN SPECIALIST SCHOOL

Welcome to our twenty-sixth edition of our weekly 'admin' newsletter hopefully this will keep you up to date with whole school events and activities.

Rainbow tombola Non-uniform day

There will be a non-uniform day on Thursday 27th June in exchange for a gift for the Friends of Springfield 'Rainbow Tombola' at the Summer Fayre on the 4th July. All classes have received a text asking parents to kindly donate a particular colour. These items can be anything so feel free to use your imagination! Thank you for your continued support. All donations to be in school by Friday 28th June please. A letter has gone home this week regarding the Summer Fayre.

Llandudno Residential meeting for Parents

Parents are invited to a meeting on Thursday 27th June at 3:30pm to discuss details regarding the forthcoming Llandudno residential. Please return the reply slip back to class so we can confirm attendance. Thank you.

Dinner Money

From 1st September 2019 there will be a small increase to dinner money prices. The new prices will be £2.30 for Primary pupils and £2.50 for Secondary pupils. A letter will also be sent home to parents in due course. Parents can check their eligibility for free school meals by ringing Cheshire East Council on 0300 123 5012 or visiting www.cheshire.gov.uk/FSM

Springfield Choir

On Monday our choir will be performing with Park Lane School from Macclesfield at the Leavers Ceremony at Chester Cathedral, we have also been asked to sing in a few weeks at a Safeguarding Conference to schools from around Cheshire. There are already some bookings in the diary for the next school year. So it's onward and upwards for our wonderful choir. We have added the video that was shown on the evening of Springfest to our school website, please take a look. Thank you from Loraine & The Springfield Choir.

Other information and amended Bank Holiday date

Please find attached along with this newsletter information from the Cheshire EAST SEND Team. Also, the School holiday calendar has been amended for next year to reflect the change in Bank Holiday because of the 75th anniversary of VE Day.

Yesterday we hosted a Summer games, our KS2 classes took part and pupils from Highfields Primary School (Alsager) joined us. Pupils had great fun participating in a football tournament, dodgeball games and athletic activities. Everyone loved it!

Text Messages

Please note that unfortunately Eschools does not have the facility for parents to reply to text messages.

Whole school Attendance this week - 93.28%

1CW	97.50%	1SR	100.00%	1NP	100.00%	2CS	95.12%
2HY	100.00%	2AP	100.00%	2NJ	91.43%	2AL	92.22%
2HR/KA	85.00%	3AJ	100.00%	3LC	100.00%	3NA	80.00%
ЗНМ	90.00%	3AO	76.67%	3NH	96.00%	4MOD	73.33%
6PF	95.71%	6EM	97.14%				

<u>Evidence for Learning</u> - Please log on to your EFL Parent Account to see what activities your child has been up to in class this week.

<u>ESchools app</u> – Some parents are having difficulties receiving text messages on the Eschools app. Please make sure any updates are done and push notifications are allowed. Thank you.

Next week at Springfield

Monday 24th June	Leavers service Chester Cathedral				
	6PF Supermarket visits Stay and Play session (Pre-booking required)				
Tuesday 25 th June	3HM visit to Trentham Monkey Forest				
	6PF visit to Manor Way allotments				
Wednesday 26th June	y 26 th June 3HM community visits 3LC Travel training				
Thursday 27 th June	Non-uniform day in exchange for Rainbow Tombola gift				
	2HRKA Horse riding	Have great week! Lisa Hodgkison			
	3LC Library/supermarket visits				
	3LC Llandudno residential meeting for parents 3:30pm				
Friday 28 th June	Stay and Play session (Pre-booking required)				